
REPUBLIC OF PANAMA 
SUPERINTENDENCY OF BANKS 

 
 
 
 
December 10, 2003  
CIRCULAR No. 066-2003 
      
Mr. 
General Manager 
 

Ref.:  Special Work Hours during Christmas and 
New Year Holidays.  

 
Mr. General Manager: 
 
We would like to make reference to Executive Decree No. 614, whereby public offices in 
the country are ordered to close on December 26, 2003 and January 2, 2004.  We hereby 
inform you that this order does not extend to the System’s Banks, except for government 
Banks, therefore the Banking Calendar 2003 remains in effect. 
 
As a result of the above, we hereby inform you that this Superintendency of Banks will 
open for business on Saturdays December 13 and 20 from 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Maria Rosas de Tile 
Acting Superintendent 
 


